Thank you for your information request sent to NHS North West London Integrated Care
Board.

You requested expenditure and activity regarding hospice services for children and young
people with life limiting or life threatening conditions in 2022/23.

The information may be held but it is not possible to determine as it will be at a high granular
level of detail which would be an individual case level. And in some cases, due to personal
data and confidentiality, the information may not be available through the data systems
without requesting data from providers or reviewing patient level data that we do not have
direct access to.

For ages between 18 — 25, provision would be through our adult specialist palliative
care however, it is not possible to breakdown expenditure to specific ages and
therefore, it is not possible to determine the expenditure nor the numbers of patients
aged 18-25.

For ages under 18, provision is managed on an individual basis and our records do
not hold the information in a format to be able to easily extract the information you
have requested.

If you are dissatisfied with your response or how it has been handled you can request a
review by emailing nhsnwl.foi@nhs.net. Please state your complaint or dissatisfaction and
the matter will be reviewed. The outcome would be reported back to you. Where you feel
your request has still not been dealt with properly, you can refer your complaint to the
Information Commissioner by writing to: The Information Commissioner, Wycliffe House,
Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF which can investigate the matter.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available at: http://www.ico.org.uk.

Regards -

NHS North West London
nhsnwl.foi@nhs.net

15 Marylebone Road, London NW1 5JD

www.nwlondonicb.nhs.uk
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